Year 7 Newsletter- October

Welcome
Please enjoy our monthly newsletter
updating you on the progress of year
7. Well done to all pupils for their
transition into the first half term of
Secondary school.

Attendance
Attendance to school is very
important and we have been
celebrating forms who have excellent
attendance. Is your child in one of
these forms?

Year 7 overall

1t —7D 98.1% attendance is...

ond —7G 97.6%

95.7%

3rd - 7A 96.5%

Assemblies
We have had some very informative
assemblies this half term about Mental
Health awareness, Black History Month and
the importance of school attendance. We
also do a lucky dip every assembly to
celebrate pupils who are following the
Smithills Values.

CATS
Year 7 have completed their CAT tests
in school and showed excellent
behaviour during these tests. If you
would like further information on this
please contact the Year 7 team.

Beauty and the Beast

The school production of Beauty and the Beast will
take place in the main school hall on Monday 25t
— Wednesday 27" November at 6.30pm. Some
Year 7’s are taking part in this production and have
been working very hard in rehearsals. Tickets are
available from student service. Pupils in the 100

Class Charts
Value points- these are gained in
lessons for following the Smithills
values. 136 of Year 7 have over 100
VPs. 34 of Year 7have 150 or more
value points. This is fantastic and we’'d
like to continue. If you need any
support with class charts please ,
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club can get a free ticket. contact the Year 7 team. )'(gj(
ClassCharts
Netball E——
Well done to the Year 7 Netball team who Year 7 Team

took part in fixtures again local Bolton
Schools and showed the Smithills Values.

Mrs Scholefield, Miss Johnson, Mr McDonough




